
 

 

The Tempo 
 

 S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 1  

Seeking to Love with the heart of Christ, to Think with the mind                        

of Christ and to Act in the world as the Body of Christ.  

KEEPING THE FAITH:  SUZ’S MONTHLY MESSAGE  

My Dear Friends in Christ, 

I hardly know how to begin my letter this month. Our hopes were to rally together to celebrate our faith and enjoy 

our fellowship. The delta variant of COVID-19, with its rapid spread, has made it clear that we need to re-think our 

plans. We are returning to our earlier limits on indoor gatherings other than worship until our community—

consisting of Pickens, Oconee, and Anderson counties—returns to more acceptable levels of risk for spread of the 

virus. For that determination, we are following the CDC risk level assessment map and are looking for all three 

counties to return to “moderate” risk. 

Until then, we ask everyone to wear a mask when you enter our buildings. Worship in the Nave continues at 8:00 

am and 10:30 am. So far there has been plenty of room to spread out. Beginning September 12, we will offer a   

simple Holy Eucharist with no music on Trinity Place at 9:30 am for those who are not comfortable worshiping 

indoors at this time. Meetings or gatherings of more than 12 people should be held outdoors or online. If you 

choose to meet online and need help setting that up, contact Sheryl in the church office, and she will be happy to 

help you with that. Please remember to wash or sanitize your hands often. Hand sanitizer dispensers are located 

near the most frequently used entrances at Holy Trinity for your convenience. If you feel unwell, please stay home 

and take care of yourself! 

In some ways, this reprise of pandemic mode is harder than it was the first time around. Almost all of us reveled in 

that sense of freedom that came with getting vaccinated and watching the world open up around us. However, 

there is one group who have never quite felt that relief—parents whose children can’t be vaccinated. Parents, I 

want you to know that not a day goes by without fervent prayers offered for your families’ protection. I pray for 

you every morning with my first cup of coffee, and we pray for you every night during our intercessions at       

Compline. You are not alone. We are all in this together, and your Holy Trinity family is here to support you. Our 

new Family Minister, Jerae Wallace, is looking forward to working with your families to provide encouragement and 

resources for spiritual refreshment. 

This is hard. This time of resurgent pandemic is frustrating and fraught with anxiety. In times like these, we need 

moments of respite from the mental and emotional turmoil. I urge each of you to set limits on the amount of time 

that you spend engaged with the never-ending flow of information (or misinformation) and discourse. It will be 

there when you pick it back up! Set intentional time for prayer, breathe deeply, and take care of your body. These 

practices won’t make the pandemic go away, but they can help you find your balance for the journey through it.  

I lift up my eyes to the hills, from where is my help to come? My help is the in Name of the Lord, the maker of heaven and earth. 

(Psalm 121:1-2) 

Y’all take care and stay well. Much love, Suz+ 
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BISHOP CANDIDATES 

In June 2020, Bishop Andrew Waldo announced his intent to retire at the 

end of 2021 and called for the election of a new bishop. Last week after a 

several-month process, a nominating committee made up of clergy and 

laity from across our diocese presented their slate of five nominees to stand 

for election: 

The Rev. Furman Buchanan, Greenville, SC 

The Rev. Seth Donald, Lake Charles, LA 

The Rev. Lonnie Lacy, Tifton, GA 

The Rev. Daniel Richards, Paradise Valley, AZ 

The Rev. Jemonde Taylor, Raleigh, NC 

You can visit www.edusc.org/nominees/ to hear the candidates in their 

own words and read more about the gifts they bring for our consideration. 

Because of COVID concerns, in-person attendance to the traditional 

walkabouts with the candidates will be limited to members of the Standing 

Committee, Nominating Committee, Clergy, and Lay Delegates. The 

walkabout on Saturday, September 11, at Christ Church Episcopal School 

will be livestreamed for those who wish to hear more from the candidates. 

The electing convention will be held September 25 at Trinity Cathedral in 

Columbia. Please keep our clergy and lay delegates in your prayers as they 

consider who the Holy Spirit is calling to be our next bishop. Our diocesan 

representatives to the convention are: Kirby Colson, Beth Kunkel, Kevin 

Hughes and Eric Naeseth. Fr. Noah and Mtr. Suz will also attend and vote.  

 

ACCESSING OUR SUNDAY MORNING LIVE WEBCASTS 

We are now streaming the Sunday 10:30 am Holy Eucharist service live to 

both Facebook and YouTube. Here are the ways to connect:  

— Via Notification: 

If you have a Facebook account, and have “liked” our page…OR If you 

have a Google account, and have "subscribed" to our YouTube page you 

will receive a popup notification when the livestream begins (typically 

about 10:25 am). Just click the notification to watch.  

— Via Bookmark: 

Bookmark either of these links to view the livestream, or watch any 

previous videos. 

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/HolyTrinityClemson/videos  

YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityClemson/videos  
 

Please note that you do not need to be a member of Facebook, nor have a 

Google account, to watch the livestream, as they are public. Live 

commenting is available only on our Facebook page, and you must have a 

Facebook account to comment. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mmOtPUv0o95hs-62qGPcHwX80xrNhnL7zMJvUviVjhyb_h5GTudiTmPlxQ9wOFmDM7JUgdPauJMywhwi4R4b3YmuncSydx_DcJ5qy1tKQioMqxigEBS7ayeAIb2lKFD9W6OJsWyJVFsAYXwpsVpmSyc0SVv3Y_LXln6ZWAzBGVzbo1sRDNESQg==&c=cG1nmGDudCr_bacT8VYfuRec4sjC1OKT-LxQ0xp8
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mmOtPUv0o95hs-62qGPcHwX80xrNhnL7zMJvUviVjhyb_h5GTudiTmPlxQ9wOFmDCFY6UyZJpiE4ZX8Kg8KzXBpCQU6TWBPAXBdcIQdbQP_-Qi9kj567k2Ofs9kaL38YJR2anvTttcNN53s6oDCel3IOC9fCU7ezZw7F_cZbECbzzUhNbasV4Zn9AYoz5aHO&c=cG1nmGDudCr_bacT8VYfuRec4sjC1OKT
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FROM FR. NOAH, ASSISTANT TO THE RECTOR 

CANTERBURY KICKOFF 

A refreshed group of faces 

As I write this we are already well on our way to our third Canterbury 

meeting of the year and the fall semester is in full swing! As students returned 

and the class of 2025 arrived on campus, we had a wonderful time getting to 

meet many members of this year’s freshman and sophomore classes at Tiger 

Prowl, the annual student activities fair at Death Valley. Outfitted with new 

flyers, new stickers, a digital sign-up form, and welcoming faces, we spread 

the good news of an open-minded Christian group right here on campus 

where everyone is invited to encounter Christ, make new friends, and serve 

those in need. Between contacts made during Welcome Week, referrals from 

clergy and youth workers throughout the state, and returning members from 

last school year, we reached out to over 40 students to invite them to come and see what God is up to in our corner 

of downtown Clemson. 

A refreshed identity 

During the spring semester and over the summer as we prepared for the 

new school year, I noticed a few themes that kept emerging in my 

conversations with our Peer Ministers: a set of values and priorities that 

came into focus as we talked about how to spend our time together. If you 

pick up some of our newer Canterbury materials, you will see four areas 

listed underneath our well-loved red door logo: 

• Faith – encountering God through prayer, worship, and other spiritual 

practices, both together and on our own 

• Service – giving back to people in need in our community 

• Community – forming friendships with one another to feed our souls and help us work together 

• Growth – learning more about what following Jesus has to do with living in the real world 

As we move into this school year, our intent is that every time we have a Canterbury gathering, it will be to engage 

one or more of these areas in pursuit of our new motto: Canterbury is a group of friends trying to be more like Jesus. 

A refreshed space 

Just in time for the fall semester, the long-awaited furnishings for the new Canterbury Student Center arrived! This 

was the final phase of the renovation in the lower level of the parish house, adjacent to Trinity Place. The large main 

area will serve as a space for group discussions and sharing meals, with smaller rooms for study and prayer. This 

renovation was generously supported by a significant grant from the diocese – another signal of our joint investment 

in Holy Trinity’s ministry to the university.       

 

 

 

  

 

Fr. Noah Stansbury 
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Love with the Heart of Christ  

CARE OF PEOPLE 

 

BISHOP WALDO VISITS HOLY TRINITY 

Bishop Waldo celebrated the Holy Eucharist, preached and confirmed several parishioners at the 10:30 am ser-

vice on August 22.  It was his final visitation with us before his retirement at the end of this year.   

Mason Johnstone, Ashley Crouse, 

Jack Purkerson, Greyson Tindal, 

and Roger Brown were confirmed.   

All who attended enjoyed the       

fellowship and box luncheon after 

the service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU! 

Thank you to all who helped provide “Welcome Back” bags for Canterbury students, and especially the home-

made cookies that were found within. Your kindness is greatly appreciated!  
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CARE OF PEOPLE 

CHILDREN'S CHAPEL COMES TO YOU 

Mtr. Suz and Fr. Noah are now providing a weekly Children's Chapel Service online.  This brief service will  include 

prayers, a reading from the lectionary, and a children's message. You can find the video each Sunday at  

youtube.com/c/holytrinityclemson  

or view it from the Sunday email later, so that you can access it at a time that works for your family's schedule. We 

hope that these 10-12 minutes of chapel will be a blessing to you and your family.  

 

FAITH AT HOME 

Are you the parent of a child under 12? Starting in September we will be sending out Faith at Home kits to help 

you and your family stay connected to God and your Holy Trinity friends throughout the week. September’s theme 

is God, Creation, and Me. If you’re newer to our parish or just want to make sure you’re on our list, please contact Fr. 

Noah (nstansbury@ holytrinityclemson.org) to make sure we get a kit to you!  

 

WORSHIP GUIDELINES   

Effective now we are observing the following safety practices for indoor gatherings, following the latest guidance 

from the CDC and the direction of Bishop Waldo: 

• All individuals over the age of 2 must mask while indoors, regardless of vaccination status. 

• Unvaccinated individuals are additionally required to maintain 3 feet of distance from the next household and 

are not permitted to sing in full voice. 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Sunday School for Godly Play (grades K-4), Jr. High and High School beginning on Sunday, 

September 12. Your teachers will be reaching out to let you know about classrooms! Let’s 

have a great year!!! 

 

TUESDAY BIBLE STUDY 

The Tuesday Bible Study continues online only at 11 a.m. every week. We take a deep dive into the readings  

appointed for the following Sunday, finding ways to connect them to our lives each week. Join us via Zoom  

in the link you can find in HT Notes or our Sunday email. 

 

EVENING PRAYER 

Take time to pause and pray together on Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m. in the Chapel. This 20-minute      

service of Evening Prayer is a quiet, contemplative way to end the workday, hear God’s promises in 

Scripture and prayer, and offer your own prayers for yourself and the world. It’s also a great way to 

meet some of our Canterbury students as we gather before dinner!  



 

 

Think with the Mind of Christ  

FORMATION 

ORGAN INSTALLATION UPDATE 
 

In recent weeks, Lincoln Pipe Organ has been wrapping up installation of pipes 

and tuning. There are still a few finishing touches, but the work is almost com-

plete!  
 

 

 

 

 

SEASON OF CREATION 

Each year, from September 1 to October 4, churches around the world celebrate the Season of Creation. September 1 is 

the World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation and October 4 is the Feast Day for St. Francis of Assisi, the patron 

saint for ecology.  It also coincides with harvest time in many places.  

The Episcopal Church is a participant in this international effort for prayer and action for climate justice and an end to 

environmental racism and ecological destruction. This year’s theme is A home for all? Renewing the Oikos of God. In         

celebrating the season, we are invited to consider anew our ecological, economic, and political ways of living. 

I had to look up the meaning of “oikos” and learned that it is a basic unit of society in Greek city-states. It can refer to 

the family, the family’s property and the actual dwelling.   In a broader context, it can refer 

to all God’s creatures and the earth where we all dwell. 

The logo for this Season of Creation is Abraham’s Tent. It reminds us of the radical hospi-

tality Abraham showed the three strangers who came upon his tent. As we know, they were 

angels of God and this hospitality became great blessings. We are also reminded of how 

everything and every being on the earth are interwoven and are gifts from God.  The open 

tent also  represents a place for discernment and dialogue and a refuge for all creatures.   

This season we are invited to pray for our common earth, engage in activities that help   creation thrive, and advocate for 

climate justice.  Both the Episcopal Church Creation Care website (www. episcopalchurch.org/ministries/creation-

care/resources/) and the Season of Creation website (seasonofcreation.org) have excellent ideas and actions for in-

tentionally observing this season. 

Holy Trinity will join this global celebration of the “web of life,” by incorporating the Oikos theme into our prayer life, 

our worship, our formation offerings, and our fellowship times. We will provide resources to enrich parishioners’     

prayers, focus on Oikos in preaching and teaching, and invite other congregations in Clemson to join us at Trinity Place 

for an ecumenical service of prayer and celebration in honor of God’s Creation. We will continue our engagement with 

Creation throughout the program year with a variety of offerings focused on our land: working and praying in the SAME 

Garden to feed our neighbors, assessing our carbon footprint and discerning ways to decrease it, forming teams of    

stewards to plan and implement sustainable care for the various components of our land and their use. 

The thematic emblem for this year’s Season of Creation is “Abraham’s Tent,” a reference to the radical hospitality that 

Abraham and Sarah showed to the three angels who visited them. The tent image also echoes the Christian motif of God 

“tenting” or dwelling with us in the person of Jesus Christ. This theme invites us to consider the responsibilities and 

privileges of belonging to the household of God. We are called to be stewards, rather than consumers, of the world that 

God created. God saw everything he had made: it was supremely good. God made humanity and gave us memory, reason, and 

skill for the task of taking care of the world and all that is in it. This Season of Creation offers a time to reflect and reset 

our intentions for being God’s stewards. Come and join us at Abraham’s tent. 
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https://seasonofcreation.org
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FORMATION 

 

SUNDAY SUPPER CLUB 

Sunday Evenings September-December: bring a bite to eat and learn something about God!  This fall, we are     

moving our Adult Sunday School to suppertime. Each month will focus on a different theme or learning topic.   

Participants are encouraged to bring a bite to eat while we learn about God. The class will start at 6:00 pm and 

wrap up by 7:15 pm. Childcare will be available upon request. For the months of September and October, we 

are planning to meet in the pavilion at Trinity Place. We’ll provide more info about November and December 

meeting space as we get closer to that time.  

SEPTEMBER: Good News in the Garden with Beth Kunkel 

9/12—“Tell Me Some Good News”  An introduction to the Good News Garden movement. This first   

session features a Good News Garden program they did in MI last summer, tying gardening into      

discipleship and evangelism.   

9/19—“Soil & Sacrament” with Dr. Fred Bahnson’s Tedx of the same name reflecting on how he came to 

farm ministry, a topic of relevance to us as we continue to imagine the ministry opportunities presented 

by our own Good News Garden at Holy Trinity 

9/26—“Food and Faith: A Theology of Eating.”  Dr. Norman Wirzba invites reflection on respecting the     

sanctity of life and how that relates to our patterns of food production and consumption. 

OCTOBER:  How2charist with Mtr. Suz 

Explore the meaning and significance of the various components of our primary worship experience, the Holy    

Eucharist. We will engage with the wonderful How2charist videos created by The Rev. Callie Swanlund. You 

can watch the Introduction to this series at https://how2charist.com/ to get a sense of the delightful   

presentation of how what we worship connects with what we believe. 

10/10—Liturgy of the Word Gathering, processing, reading Scripture, reflecting Scripture, and praying     

together in preparation for receiving Holy Communion 

10/17—Liturgy of the Table The offerings of ourselves, the offering of Christ as the bread is taken, blessed,     

broken, and shared for our spiritual nourishment. 

NOVEMBER:  Saints Alive with Fr. Noah  

We've been commemorating noteworthy Christians at our nightly Compline prayers. Why do we do this? Who 

gets to be a saint? What do saints have to do with our everyday lives? Join Fr. Noah in November as we talk 

about what our Episcopal tradition has to teach about this "great cloud of witnesses." 

ADVENT:  Death, Judgement, Hell, and Heaven--the Joy of Advent 

“Advent is not simply a transitional season but in and of itself communicates a message of immense, even     

ultimate, importance. Of all the seasons of the church year, Advent most closely mirrors the daily lives of  

Christians and of the church, asks the most important ethical questions, presents the most accurate picture of 

the human condition, and above all, orients us to the future of the God who will come again.”–Fleming 

Rutledge. Join the clergy of Holy Trinity for a deep dive into Advent’s bracing message from a new perspective. 

 

HELP NEEDED 

Groundskeepers: If you would be willing to help to keep our church grounds looking their best, please let us 

know. We need a larger group of people to help cut the grass on a rotating basis. Contact the church office  

at 864-654-5071 if you would like to help.  

https://how2charist.com/
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SEEKING SINGERS….COME JOIN US!! 

 

The Chancel Choir is recruiting new members. We are a friendly group that enjoys learning together and takes pride in 

providing a music ministry for Holy Trinity. Drop by for a visit anytime; sing with us for the season or the whole year. 

There is no cost to participate and no experience is required. Minimum age requirement is 15.  Rehearsals are on Wednes-

day evenings from 6:00—7:30 p.m.   For more information, please contact Rebecca Bowman at 864.506.2382 or Cynthia 

Spejewski at 864.650.8480 

“Serve the Lord with gladness; come before his presence with singing.” Psalm 100:2 

 

UPDATED DIRECTORY 

Holy Trinity needs an updated pictorial directory and we are anticipating putting one together for the         

congregation after the first of the year. But, to tide you over until then, here’s a link where you can     

download a secure document containing our members' information from  

www.holytrinityclemson.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/HTC-Pictureless-Directory.pdf 

Just post it on your computer or, better yet, save it to your smart phone and you'll always have what you 

need.  

 

 

CANTERBURY—HOW TO GET INVOLVED 

 
 

Wednesday dinners 

There are still open weeks to prepare dinner for our Canterbury students. We meet on Wednesdays at 6 pm and ask for a 

meal that can feed about 12 students. Cooks are welcome to eat with us; our students love to meet new faces and express 

their gratitude. To sign up, go www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4ba8ae2ea0f94-canterbury9. Please call or email Sue 

Smink with any questions: 864-557-4500; ssmink55@gmail.com. 

 

Canterbury Lending Library 

One of our initiatives in the new Canterbury Student Center is to build a lending library 

of books for students to borrow for themselves or a friend. Titles will introduce       

students to a deeper way of thinking about their faith, inspire them to think about their 

Christian values in today’s world, or help them learn about something for the very first 

time. Our collection is small but growing, and students have a long list of books they 

have already asked for. Can you help us by donating a book or two? Please contact Fr. 

Noah if you are interested in making a donation and helping us fill our new bookcases! 
 

Sunday mornings 

Canterbury students often speak of their appreciation for being able to meet people at Holy Trinity who they other-

wise cannot encounter in their day-to-day life as students. There are very few intergenerational spaces left in the 

world, and this is a true gift that we can offer to the students who come to worship with us. Your friendly presence at 

the 10:30 am service is part of our campus ministry! Please join us whenever you can and make our students feel   

welcome. 

 

FORMATION 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mmOtPUv0o95hs-62qGPcHwX80xrNhnL7zMJvUviVjhyb_h5GTudiTs9ZB5hQpYLrHONrCUPSt6IXBPIAo80Qs99M-Y64JvZ4I8-TmubA3dxMv1hv0w-hGntY85xaPaE99NzGwBk2NYc0LqT1DiX1lskgwYZK_Q9NTrV-vPB8fPaREDzleJ8-mkc2vsNReFUKmjpAdQearCmPN0b_TvzWYjCQubaDt3sNxca
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4ba8ae2ea0f94-canterbury9
mailto:ssmink55@gmail.com


 

 

Act in the World as the Body of Christ 

CHURCH AND THE WORLD 

SINGING ROOSTER COFFEE 

These coffee beans are harvested from the hillsides of our adopted Haitian village, Bois Joli.  They are sold “fair trade” 

and any profit at our end goes to support our university students in Port au Prince.   

A good deal all the way around!!  A price more than competitive with Starbucks for a far superior premium coffee,       

mountain grown in the Central Plateau of Haiti.  Contact Harry Morse (email: hgmorse@gmail.com) for more          

information.  

 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, October 16!  

The date is early this year, but it will be here before we know it, and there will be lots to enjoy that day from 10 am  

until 2 pm. We are hoping for good weather so some vendors can be outside on our new Trinity Place green space.   

Plan for early holiday shopping with gift baskets, church mice, doll clothes, jams and jellies, special items from our 

Thrift Shop, and many hand-crafted items from our own crafters as well as from talented vendors. The silent auction 

always has surprises for everyone! You can take home frozen meals to make fall meal planning easier! Also, it is the   

best time for transplanting some of the green plants offered at the bazaar. 

In addition, Clemson is not playing football that day, but you can still have a tailgate party!  Renowned “chef” Bill     

Purkerson is planning to cook up an outdoor feast (and his team is willing to serve you inside if that is your preference). 

The menu of the day includes: 

• Grilled Hamburgers w/all the toppings 

• Hot Dogs and Chili 

• Cole Slaw 

• Fruit Salad 

• Grilled Cheese 

• And of course, Fran Davis’ famous chicken-vegetable soup 

Don’t forget that you can order your beautiful heirloom personalized Christmas stockings.   

For more information, contact the bazaar co-chairpersons:  Carolyn Wheeler or Sally Morrell. 

The most important part – something that keeps so many of us involved – is that all of Holy Trinity’s  bazaar profits 

are donated to local charities!  

 

THRIFT SHOP 

We will reopen Thursday, September 2nd.  Thanks so very much to everyone who helps – either through working or    

donations.  If you have donations when we are not open, contact Diana Manly (722-5112), Wendy Longo (722-5477) or 

Sally Mathiasen (654-1733) to arrange a drop-off time.   
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 JERAE WALLACE, FAMILY MINISTRY COORDINATOR 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

I’m delighted to share with you the great news that we have hired a Family Ministry     

Coordinator! Jerae Wallace is joining our staff team September 1 to engage with all of our 

families, with a particular focus on families with children and youth in the home. Jerae 

will support and equip Sunday School teachers and other volunteers who work with    

children and youth, take the lead in Children’s Church, and create opportunities for    

families to gather, learn, and grow in faith. 

Jerae and her family are parishioners at Holy Trinity, so she knows the Episcopal church 

and the rhythms of our church life. Jerae introduces herself to you as follows: 

“I am originally from Chattanooga, TN. I have been married to my husband Craig 

for 22 years, and we have 3 children, Shelby (16), Graydon (10) and Samuel 

(8). My family and I moved here in June 2019 from Denver, CO. While in       

Denver, I served as a church volunteer and Sunday school leader with Christ 

Episcopal Church, along with other community volunteer roles.  

In my short time thus far here in Clemson I have worked with The EDS as a    

substitute. I enjoy various volunteer roles throughout the community. I currently 

serve on the board with Daniel High School Foundation and Daniel Booster 

Club. In my spare time, I am usually watching my kids’ soccer games. I enjoy traveling and spending time with my 

family.” 

Please join me in welcoming Jerae to our Holy Trinity staff. I am excited for all of us to have her as a partner in  

ministry! 

Much love, Suz+ 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Holy Trinity Family, 

Thank you!  The Holy Trinity Stewardship Committee thanks you for your responses to our recent Stewardship Sur-

vey. The responses and comments we received were candid, sincere, and heartfelt. We have completed an analysis of 

every response and will use this information as we prepare and plan for a successful 2022 Stewardship Campaign. In 

addition, we will share our analysis of the information we have gathered from this survey with our Holy Trinity 

Church leadership for use in helping Holy Trinity fulfill our mission to love with the heart of Christ, think with the 

mind of Christ and to act in the world as the Body of Christ. You will also receive a summary of the data analysis 

in our Annual Campaign packet. Your contributions to this effort are greatly appreciated. 

In the spirit of generosity and love, 

Your Holy Trinity Stewardship Committee 

Jerome Cribb, Samantha Murphy, Ellen Haase,  

Lynn Smith, Jim Reed, Joe Yanes, Jody Hunter 

ADMINISTRATIVE 
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First Citizens Bank Note Payables as of August 31, 2021  

 $1,538,186.77  

Operating Fund   

 

Financial Update as of August 31, 2021 

                Income    $50,598.06 
       Expense  $36,071.66 

      Difference $14,256.40 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

Jim & Cheryl DeSellier 9/10 
Charles & Anita Arms 9/17 
Jean & Ron Jameson 9/22 
Pat & Anne Bryan 9/23 
Clem Watson & Michele Paoleschi 9/23 

This page of Tempo lists the wedding anniversaries 

and birthdays of  parishioners.  If you would like to 

have your anniversary or birthday included, email  

htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org 
 

 

FLOWER LIST 

 

If you would like to honor the memory of a loved 

one or celebrate a milestone with a dedication of 

altar flowers for the church, you may do so by 

sending Sheryl an email with the date, the name of 

the person to be  remembered/honored and any 

specific directions you may want (example: type or 

color of flowers). I will get it in the book and you 

will be billed directly by Tiger Lilly Florist.  Please 

use the email   

htchurch@holytrinityclemson.org.    

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 

Kaleb Ellison  9/2 

John Warner  9/2 

Mason Johnstone  9/7 

Lori Graham  9/8 

Beth Kunkel  9/8 

Stephen Evans  9/9 

Will Cate 9/10 

Drew McCabe 9/10 

Wendy Longo 9/12 

Jim Reed 9/15 

Hap Wheeler 9/16 

Laura Henry 9/17 

Mel Harriss 9/19 

Jim Fairey 9/22 

Chesley Rowe 9/22 

Harold Woodell 9/22 

Susan Farish 9/23 

Henry Mayo 9/25 

Bob Green Jr. 9/26 

Cara Robb 9/26 

 

  

 

September Birth Flower: 

Aster  

September Birthstone: 

Sapphire 



 

 

                       CALENDAR                                             SEPTEMBER 2021 
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